Fellow Republicans,

| wanted to take a few minutes to thank all of you for voting in the last election and every individual for
their hard work volunteering to assist our candidates and voters in the 2022 elections. | also want to
thank the Precinct Committeemen (PC’s) for their vote in the |last Yuma County GOP elections.

Russ Jones and | are starting our turnover as he steps back from his previous 6 years as chairman. | want
to thank him for those 6 years working for all of us and the Republican party. Our new Executive
Committee has Tanya Wright as 1= Vice Chair, Russ Clark as 2= Vice Chair, Terre Munk as Treasurer, and
Bonnie Knight as Secretary. We have a good crew and all are getting ready to begin to work towards
making the 2024 elections more successful for our party.

Our mission is to register more Republicans to vote and then ensure we “get out the vote” in 2024. To
do this, we nead everyone's support. We are looking for more volunteers to be active in the party and
to recruit more Republicans to take on the role of Precinct Committeemen. We will be forming several
new groups that we need volunteers to actively engage in registration and getting out the vote. Having
more Yuma County Republicans volunteer as PC's allows us a greater say in how the State Party is run as
we get one vote per PC. We have quite a few openings in our Precincts and could use your assistance in
filling them.

Our next organizational meeting is going to be on January 9™ at the Yuma Community Food Bank on 24r
Street In Yuma. The meeting is from 6-7 pm. If you want to help us and get more involved for the 2024
election to move our country in a better direction, please attend. If you want to invite a friend to
become involved and join the Party or become a Precinct Committeemen, we can have them fill out the
form at the meeting.

After the January 9 meeting the next event will be our popular Lincoln Day Dinner on February 10. Stay
tuned for more information on it.

For those that were elected as State Committeemen we will probably have another meeting towards
the end of January to get ready as a group for the state convention on January 28w,

We are all looking forward to working for you over the next 2 years and hope you will join us in
improving the GOP Party in Yuma County. This is a team effort.

Respectfully.

Greg Wilkinson



